
 
Ford County, IL COVID-19 Update 

 
Ford County Public Health Department (FCPHD) is reporting no new confirmed cases today. Ford County has a total of 22 
confirmed cases. There has been one COVID-19 related death. These numbers are accurate as of the release time. Public 
health officials continue to investigate and contact all individuals who may have had exposure to individuals that tested 
positive for COVID-19. Federal privacy restrictions prohibit the release of any further information.  
 

• For zip code level information on confirmed positive COVID-19 cases, please visit IDPH Virtual map at: 
https://www.dph.illinois.gov/covid19/covid19-statistics. Please note, data will not be shown unless a zip code has six or 
more confirmed cases. This is consistent with Collection, Disclosure, and Confidentiality of Health Statistics (77 Ill. Adm. 
Code 1005). Zip code area 60957 is now being reported. 

• For information on long term care facilities with cases of COVID-19 among residents and staff, please visit: 
https://www.dph.illinois.gov/covid19/long-term-care-facility-outbreaks-covid-19. Information provided at this link is 
provisional, subject to change, and updated weekly. Facilities report data to their local health departments, which in-turn 
report to IDPH, so lag time and discrepancies are to be expected. 

 
Considerations for Types of Travel 
Travel increases your chances of getting and spreading COVID-19. Health experts do not know if one type of travel is safer than 
others; however, airports, bus stations, train stations, and rest stops are all places travelers can be exposed to the virus in the 
air and on surfaces. These are also places where it can be hard to social distance (keep 6 feet apart from other people). 
 
Consider the following risks for getting or spreading COVID-19, depending on how you travel: 
 

• Air travel – Air travel requires spending time in security lines and airport terminals, which can bring you in close 
contact with other people and frequently touched surfaces. Most viruses and other germs do not spread easily on 
flights because of how air circulates and is filtered on airplanes. However, social distancing is difficult on crowded 
flights, and you may have to sit near others (within 6 feet), sometimes for hours. This may increase your risk for 
exposure to the virus that causes COVID-19. 

• Bus or train travel – Traveling on buses and trains for any length of time can involve sitting or standing within 6 feet of 
others. 

• Car travel – Making stops along the way for gas, food, or bathroom breaks can put you and your traveling companions 
in close contact with other people and surfaces. 

• RV travel – You may have to stop less often for food or bathroom breaks, but RV travel typically means staying at RV 
parks overnight and getting gas and supplies at other public places. These stops may put you and those with you in the 
RV in close contact with others. 

 
Do not travel if you are sick, or if you have been around someone with COVID-19 in the past 14 days. Do not travel with 
someone who is sick. For more information on traveling during the COVID-19 pandemic, visit: 
https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/travelers/index.html.  
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